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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

3rd September 2021



Dear Parents,

Welcome back!

It has been lovely to welcome all of our fantastic children back to school this week.  The children are settling well into their new classes and new routines. 

Welcome to our new Reception children

We would like to warmly welcome our new Reception pupils who have joined us for their part-time sessions this week and will be with us on a full-time basis next week. Everyone will be continuing to do their very best to make the new pupils feel welcome and to ensure that they settle quickly into school life.
P.E. Kit and P.E. days:
The children should come into school in their tracksuits on PE days (they will wear their tracksuit all day). Trainers or black pumps will be needed for outdoor PE (please ensure that your child can tie the laces on their trainers or, if not, please purchase the trainers with a Velcro strap).

The year group PE days are as follows:

Reception: Monday
Year 1: Thursday
Year 2:  Monday 
Year 3: Thursday 
Year 4: Tuesday
Year 5:  Friday
Year 6: Wednesday 
Year 4 Swimming Lessons 

Year 4 swimming lessons will commence next Wednesday 8th September (for Class 10 only). Class 9 will start mid-way through the academic year (February 2022). Letters have been sent out today. Parental consent for the swimming portal needs to be completed by Monday 6th September. Thank you.
Data collection sheets/ On-line safety consent form/ ‘End of day’ collection forms
If you haven’t already done so, please return your Data Collection sheet, Online Safety Consent form and ‘End of Day Collection’ form as soon as possible.  Thank you.
School Spider Surveys: 

Consent form for September 2021; Photographic Consent Form

Please ensure that you have completed the surveys on the School Spider App. There are two surveys to be completed: the ‘Consent form for September 2021’ and the ‘Photographic Consent Form’. 

School Office 
As a precautionary measure, we are still limiting the number of visitors into school and therefore ask parents not to enter the entrance foyer at the start and end of the day. This also supports with reducing congestion in the entrance area.  Please contact the school office via e-mail or telephone. Visits to school are being limited wherever possible and can be made by appointment.
Names in Uniform

Please ensure that all uniform is clearly labelled with your child’s name. Thank you.
Ram’s Head Parking 
Then owner of the Ram’s Head pub has contacted school to politely request that parents do not use the pub car park for school drop off and collection purposes.
UNIFORM POLICY REMINDER:

Ear-rings and piercings
Please note that children should not be wearing ear-rings or any piercings in school.

Long hair

Pupils with long hair should ensure that it is tied back.  If not, school will provide pupils with a band to tie their hair back with during the school day. 
Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher        
